
International Society Daughters of Utah Pioneers 
BULLETIN 
June 2, 2025 

 
Please forward to Camp Captains. 
  
Points of Interest: 
 

• The Pioneer Memorial Museum is closed June 16/Juneteenth; July 4/Independence Day. 
 

• Welcome to the 85 new Members of Daughters of Utah Pioneers who joined in May.  
Congratulations!   

 

• Thoughts for 2025-2026 
Thoughts for Parliamentarians, Quotes for Chaplains, and song histories for Music Leaders 
will be available online by the first week of July. 

 

• International Seminar/Convention 
When: Saturday, June 21 
Where: Woods Cross High School, 600 W 2200 S, Woods Cross, Utah 
Schedule:  

Seminar Training for Company Officers, 9:00-10:00  
Convention meeting, 10:30-12:30 
Book sale, 8:00-12:30 
Refreshments, 9:45-12:30 

o For those Members who cannot attend, the Convention meeting and President’s 
training will be streamed live using a link on the homepage under ISDUP 
Seminar/Convention or as follows: 
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/85953950704?pwd=7eOpAd5dwglFGTejibM0FBgGS5aKL
k.1 

o The International election results will be announced. 
o The Convention speaker is Scott R. Christensen, Manager of United States/Canada 

Acquisitions in the LDS Church History Department. Mr. Christensen will share 
unique and notable experiences from 36 years as an historian and archivist. 

 

• Convention Purchases – beginning at 8:00 a.m. 
o Books – multiple books may be purchased at the west foyer entrance of Woods 

Cross High beginning at 8:00 a.m.  To assure that all registers are in working order for 
an efficient sale, books will not be sold before 8:00 a.m.  Individual books can be 
purchased in the main sale area. 



o Taffy – if you wish to buy a case of taffy or large bags of taffy, please preorder by 
calling the Museum business office (801-532-6479) to facilitate onsite inventory 
stock.  Small bags will be available for purchase without a preorder. 

 

• Tales of Triumph Volume 8 
Volume 8 is available for purchase at the Museum or online.  For multiple book orders, call 
the business office (801-532-6479) rather than using the online order which is set up for a 
single-book order. The call will save on the shipping cost for a multiple book order.  Spiral 
bound books are $20.00, hardbound are $25.00. 

 

• Days of ’47 Activities 
o SUPer/DUPer Day at This is the Place Heritage Park on July 21 at 10:00 a.m.  The 

speaker will be Ellis Ivory.  Use code: SUPDUP2025 for an entry discount.   
o Float Preview Party, July 21-22, 11:00 a.m. – 9:00 p.m. Mountain American Expo 

Center, 9575 S State Street, Sandy, Utah 
o Days of ’47 Parade, July 24, 9:00 a.m., State Street, Salt Lake City, Utah 
o Days of ’47 Sunrise Service, July 24, 7:00 a.m., 110 Social Hall Avenue (95 S State 

Street) Salt Lake City, Utah 
o Days of ’47 Rodeo, July 22-26, Utah State Fairpark, 155 N 10th W, Salt Lake City, Utah 
o Pioneer Memorial Museum’s 75th Anniversary Open House, July 24, 11:00 a.m. – 2:00 

p.m. marking the 75th year of the Museum’s dedication.  Please join us to celebrate 
this historic milestone.                

 

• Where is this Pioneer home? 
The Summer Legacy features a photo of a pioneer home that was built for Martha Williams 
Howell and her children in 1869.  This home is located at 30 S 100 E Wellsville, UT, across 
the street from the Wellsville Tabernacle. Former Congressman Joseph Howell was one of 
Martha's sons, and he and his wife lived there periodically when he was not in Salt Lake. 
The current owners are Arlan and Lee Brandt. 

 

• Find your inactive Members! 
Remember Newton’s law of motion: “An object at rest remains at rest . . .  unless acted 
upon by an external force.”  Once you have identified an inactive Member, we encourage 
you to “Be the nudge” – nudging them back into Camp activity.     

 

• The Ten-Year Camp Initiative 
The Ten-Year Camp Initiative was introduced in 2023 as a planning tool to assess the 
perpetuation of each Camp. Continue this effort and find resources on the website.                     

 

• Company Officer Elections  
Congratulations to new and returning Company Officers! The outgoing Company leadership 
is responsible for completing two reports that are due June 30: 

1. Company Annual Statistical Report that lists the officers as of June 1, 2025 



2. Company Annual Financial Review 
 

• Camp Rosters 2025-2026 
New Camp Rosters will be emailed to Company Presidents on July 15 with instructions for 
the dues process this fall. 

 

• International Board Positions 
We have several openings for volunteers on our International Board including Lesson 
Committee, Chaplain, Photo Department Specialist, and other assistant positions.  We are 
looking for applicants who are Members of DUP and have qualifications in speaking, 
leadership, and computer skills.  We also have more technical positions that require 
additional skills for maintaining and growing our photography collection and writing 
lessons. Interested Members should submit a resume to the President. 

 

• Virtual Camps   
Many Daughters have responded to the opportunity to participate in virtual Camp 
meetings based on living in an area where no Camp is available to them or as a way to 
accommodate their needs. If interested, contact the leader listed below in your Time Zone: 
o Mountain Time Zone – based in St. George, Utah – contact Dantzelle Allen, 

dantzelle@gmail.com.  
o Mountain Time Zone – based in Denver, Colorado – contact Bobbi Brook, 

lilydog5brook@hotmail.com. 
o New Mountain Time Zone – based in the Canadian Mountain Time Zone – contact 

Wendy Pitcher, wpitcher@telus.net.   

o Central Time Zone – based in Port St Louis, Missouri – contact Julina Hokanson, 
julinah@gmail.com.  

o Pacific Time Zone – based in Los Altos-SF Bay, California – contact Pat Yencho, 
patyen@earthlink.net.  

o Pacific Time Zone – based in Puget Sound, Washington – contact Barbara Pollard, 
clbjpollard@gmail.com.  

o Eastern Time Zone – based in Arlington, Virginia – contact Vinette Bowman, 
vbowman01@verizon.net.  

o Hawaii-Aleutian Time Zone – based in Hawaii – contact Debra MacArthur, 
debrakomatsu@yahoo.com. 

 
 

International Society Daughters of Utah Pioneers 
300 N Main St, Salt Lake City, UT 84103-1699; 801-532-6479 

mailto:lilydog5brook@hotmail.com
mailto:julinah@gmail.com
mailto:patyen@earthlink.net
mailto:clbjpollard@gmail.com
mailto:vbowman01@verizon.net
mailto:debrakomatsu@yahoo.com

